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TRANSPORTATION & HYDRAULICS SERVICES DIVISION  
May 2020 
 
SUBJECT:  Fourth Street Sewer Construction Continues  
 
Dear San José Business Owner/Resident, 
 
The City of San José has evaluated all existing construction projects and designated the Fourth Street 
Sewer Project (Project) as an Essential Governmental Function authorized to continue construction 
pursuant to the March 31, 2020 Santa Clara County Health Officer order.  
 
The Project will improve the capacity of the City's sewage system by replacing 48-inch and 54-inch 
diameter sanitary sewer pipes with 4,500 feet of 84-inch diameter pipes along North 4th street and 
approximately 300 feet of 72-inch diameter pipes along Commercial Street. 
 
Our activities will proceed under appropriate COVID-19 protocols to ensure the health and safety of 
our workers and the public, as recommended by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
(CDC) and local health officials.  
 
The next phase of work to install the 84-inch pipe along Fourth St 
will take place from Archer St and Commercial St. We anticipate this 
phase of work will continue until Summer 2021.  
 
Anticipated construction impacts include: 
• Southbound lane closure. Northbound lane will remain open.  
• Traffic control will be in place. 
• Intermittent intersection closures will be required for: 

o Archer St: May – July 2020 
o Gish Rd: July – September 2020 
o Rosemary St: September – December 2020 

• At least one driveway access will be maintained for each 
property. 

• Detours will be in place to route drivers around the area of work. 
• No parking signs will be posted and parking will be restricted. 
• Temporary sewer service interruptions, which will be 

coordinated with affected services ahead of time. 
 
For more information about the Project, visit our website 
https://fourthstreetsewer.sanjoseca.gov. 
If you have any comments or questions, email fourthstsewer@sanjoseca.gov or call (888) 778-8453.  
If you need to contact the project team after hours or as a result of a construction-related emergency, 
call (408) 909-1295.  
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